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Memorandum 
TO:     Library Advisory Board 

FROM:    David Berry, Library Director 

DATE:   November 20, 2023 

SUBJECT:  Attorney General’s Letter to Librarians 

On Nov. 16, the Attorney General of Alaska posted a public letter to all school and public 
libraries in the state. The letter reviews state laws governing sexual offenses against minors, 
and warns librarians that including “indecent materials” in the library collection may be a 
prosecutable offense if minors are able to find those materials. 

The opening paragraph reads, in part: 

In my capacity as Attorney General, I have been approached many times by 
concerned parents, community members, and members of school boards. 
Specifically, these concerns have focused on books that have graphic depictions of 
sexual content that are available for viewing by children and teenagers. 
Considering these concerns, you should be aware of the legal framework that 
prohibits certain actions regarding minors and indecent materials. 

The concluding paragraph reads, in part: 

The purpose of this letter is to bring awareness and assist school districts and 
libraries in complying with the law. Of note is that there are no exceptions to any 
of the laws listed above for administrators, teachers or for librarians….My 
recommendation is for you to review your policies and the conduct of both your 
organization as a whole and of individual employees to make sure they are 
compliant with applicable state and local law. 

The letter notes that “neither state nor federal law have education or library specific laws 
relevant to what materials a library may provide,” and page 13 of the library’s policies 
addresses the question directly: 

Responsibility for the reading choices and information access by children rests 
with their parents and legal guardians, not the library. Parents who wish to limit 
or restrict the reading of their own child should personally oversee that child’s 
choice of library resources. Selection of library materials will not be inhibited by 
the possibility that items may be seen by children. 
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The library has a well-developed process for addressing patron complaints, as outlined on 
pages 23-26 of the same document. Notably, AS 11.61.128 refers to “the prevailing standards 
in the adult community as a whole” when judging whether any given publication can be 
considered harmful. Homer has recently gone through a major public debate regarding this 
very issue, and I believe the community has clearly established its standards. 

For the moment, I am not asking for any action from the LAB. 

RECOMMENDATION 

For information. 
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